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neighborhood streets  He listened to our concerns and suggested we meet with the
developers. 
 
On May 15, we met again with the developers who thought MF3 would work but were
skeptical that SF3 with NCCD modifications was workable since they are unfamiliar
with the NCCD overlay. A few days later they told us they wanted to stay with the
MF4 zoning. Unfortunately, we never got staff to discuss implementing our (workable)
ideas. 
 
On May 21 we sent our SF3-H-NCCD-NP proposal to Planning Staff for the May 27
Planning Commission (PC) meeting. We asked specific questions about our
proposal. On May 27, the day of the PC meeting, there was a meeting of staff and
legal after which we were told that the NCCD could not be modified as that had not
been in the notification. Our specific questions were never answered. We were told
that the Planning Commission could condition the MF4 with single family site
development standards, but this was not presented as staff recommendation, so staff
went forward with their recommendation of MF4 to avoid having to re notice for the
meeting in deference to the applicant.
 
At the May 27 hearing, we briefly presented our concerns to the Planning
Commission  At the end of the hearing for 3710 Cedar, the PC Chair asked staff if
our proposal could be applied, and staff answered that it would have to be re-noticed.
He asked the developers if they would be amenable to a postponement, and the
reply was no and that they need the zoning by the end of July. The neighborhood
was not invited to comment
 
We are appalled that this MF4 zoning will likely be applied to this property merely
because there was not time or willingness of staff to work with us. We still need to
meet with the PC staff and legal to confirm that our proposal will allow the Waverly
North development on the site without changing the zoning to MF4. Thus, we are
requesting a postponement of the June 5 City Council hearing on 3710 Cedar.
 
The applicant stated they want their zoning by the end of July and we believe that is
still possible.
 
Our resolution is attached. I am looking forward to hearing from you.
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Pam Bell, President
NorthUniversity Neighborhood Association
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